Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the committee room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 24thSeptember 2013 starting at 7pm.

Attendees:Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Richard Watt, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Rob Melville, Ian Gilmour, Eric White, Vic Stewart (arrived late), PC Derek Brown.
· Visitors: Ken Davies, Jim Ferguson, Gordon Miller, Archie Clark (South-West Communities Forum), David Bewsey (Colinton AA), Richard Owen (Currie CC, Heather Kirkland (CEC), Robin Holder (Holder Planning), Jestyn Davis (Murray Estates) and Donald Anderson (PPS).
1. Apologies:Councillors Dominic Heslop and Bill and Ricky Henderson, Jackie Moody, Alice MacNab, Debbie Herbertson.

1.1 Note taking at Meetings: Richard agreed to take the minutes.
2. Minutes of August 27th Meeting and Matters Arising not elsewhere on the agenda

The minutes were accepted as a true record.


Matters arising: 

Item 2: Rob had given up pursuing action to have the leaning Loading Zone sign straightened. There had been no progress with the Bowling Club entrance sign.
3. Debbie Herbertson/Heather Kirkland to update on CEC’s next steps at 
Curriemuirend Park:
Debbie Herbertson had been unable to attend. Heather Kirkland, CEC Regeneration Manager, outlined the feasibility study into the LDP proposal for the development of Curriemuirend Park to be commissioned from independent consultants at a cost of up to £50,000.00. The study would assess the possibility of building houses, plus the provision of quality open space, including allotments. Access and the retention of trees would also be considered. Ms Kirkland was unsure whether the tender required the company carrying out the study to seek the views of community councils and an assurance was sought that she would convey JGCC’s willingness and enthusiasm to be consulted and to work this requirement into the tender. In any case there would be an opportunity for further submissions by interested parties in December. 10 weeks would be given for the production of a report. If building were possible, it would pay for the allotments and other open space amenities. Housing would be a mixture of affordable and social units. Building on the Clovenstone side of W. Hailes Road was prevented by protected views.

Cliff observed that £50,000 might be better spent improving the park as an outdoor recreational resource, especially in the light of the healthy living policies of CEC. Gordon’s proposals for recreational facilities in the Park had been submitted to Cllr Richard Lewis, but no response had been received. Answering questions, Heather Kirkland said that the Government wanted to preserve free traffic flow and the effect of any development on W. Hailes Rd would be included in the study, as would the impact on Gillespie Crossroads. Pedestrian access and the impact on local schools would be looked at. No decision had been made on which school catchment area would take any new housing. She agreed that those who had already put a lot of effort into securing the inclusion of allotments should be consulted. Ken asked that any topological map of the site prepared for the consultants should be copied to interested groups such as JGCC.

The Chair thanked Ms Kirkland for her attendance and giving her time to the meeting. [After the meeting Ricky agreed to meet with CEC officials to press the case for community involvement in any feasibility study and to ask for more information on the protected views.]

4. Reports and recent meetings 
4.1  Secretary: Richard reported there had been no licence applications in the past month.
4.2 Treasurer:

In our No 1 account, the balance in the account on 15th August was £48.16.
£35 had been paid by cheque to the Information Commissioner on 3rd Sept.

£640.22 had been received as our grant from the Edinburgh Council on 10th Sept.
These transactions gave a balance of £653.38 on 10th Sept.
 
In our Community Fund there was a balance of 4771.16 on 15th August.
The amount of £20 for Helena Paul's quartet was at last paid out on 19th August.
Nick Paul had paid us £90 on the 27th August.
These transactions gave a balance of £4841.16 on 13th Sept.
On 20th Sept Eileen Hewitt had sent a standard email to all community council treasurers, noting the scale of accommodation subsidy, and the fact that now the grant scheme was based on population figures rather than electorate figures, resulting in a small increase.  She reminded us to keep costs of accommodation separate from other expenses. Nothing new there.
4.3  Meetings … plus rep to attend Green’s LDP meeting on Sept 26: Norma had attended the Neighbourhood Community Safety meeting where she had raised the problems of off-road motorcycles at Curriemuirend Park and nearby streets, of vegetation obscuring no entry signs at Muirend Avenue and of inconsiderate, potentially dangerous driving at Viewfield/Muirend. Derek said that the motor cycling problem had been followed up, had diminished and the police had obtained names of probable offenders. Jim reported that the motor cyclists had reappeared and were again using the park illegally. The Safety meeting had also considered the matter of overflowing recycling bins: it was an offence to leave waste on the ground beside a bin. Norma suggested publicizing this issue through articles in the C&B News and Konect. Derek reported that anti-social behaviour was continuing at the male public toilet, with Sunday now the worst day.

Helen had been at the Neighbourhood Funding meeting: Juniper Green Village Hall had been awarded £5,000 for landscaping work, which left £41,415 still available. At the meeting Councillor Jason Rust, prompted by Helen, had enlisted all Pentlands local councillors’ support for the newly formed Friends of Curriemuirend Park and their programme of healthy pursuits.

Helen had also attended the Village Hall AGM where three new young and enthusiastic members had been recruited.

The Edinburgh section of the Green Party had invited JGCC to send representatives to their 26 September meeting to discuss the Local Development Plan. Cliff, Eric, Neil, and Richard offered to attend. Of the visitors present, Archie and Jim indicated that they would go too. 
4.4 Pentland Hills Regional Park report … attached. Rob had submitted a report on the most recent meeting of the Pentlands Regional Park Consultative Forum. The Mountain Bike Marathon that had been discussed had now been cancelled. The volunteers who were working on the Woodhall to Torphin bridleway were investigating a solution to the flooding problem at the southern end of the path.
5. Police report … sent separately. 

5.1  Safety committee meeting: Norma had already reported on this item.
6. Planning issues 

6.1 Monthly local planning matters … report sent separately: in addition to  his written report, Neil outlined development proposals in Balerno at Goodtrees Farm,  south of Cockburn Crescent and at Ravelrig Road. Should these come to fruition they would create another 1,000 car journeys per week on Lanark Road. In response to the representations made about parking on the turning circle at Baberton Avenue, McCarthy and Stone had barricaded it off. Cliff asked if there4 was any more news about plans for proposed improvements to the bus stop at the foot of Baberton Avenue.  [Dominic agreed subsequently to follow up on this.]

8. Edinburgh’s Garden City proposal from Holder Planning… at 8pm:(brought forward)

At this point in the meeting the representatives of Holder Planning and Murray Estates were invited to give their presentation. We were told that SESPlan and the LDP formed the basis of Murray Estates’ proposals for the Edinburgh Garden District lying between the by-pass north of Baberton Mains and Ratho to the west. Owing to the shortfall in the estimates of housing requirements in the first SESPlan and consequently in the current LDP, Holder Planning were expecting substantial new releases of land for housing. On Monday 6th October councils would have the new SESPlan and would decide how much extra housing would be required, in the light of which the LDP would be revised. Importantly, the location(s) of the additional houses would be chosen. Murray Estates’ plans for the EGD were much the same as in 2010 and were about much more than housing alone, including 60 acres for horticulture which would be a living classroom as well as a paid visitor attraction, placing sustainability at the heart of the development, which otherwise would consist mainly of family housing with gardens. This would not follow the usual piecemeal approach to development, but would be a plan for a whole district complete with infrastructure and amenities. It included a business district close to Edinburgh Park and about 1500 houses either side of the by-pass down to the Gogar Roundabout. Plans were for fairly low density housing with a “university village” surrounding Heriot Watt.

Primary schools and a new High School would be needed, the latter proposed for an area just north of Baberton Mains and just west of the by-pass. The plans also showed a “community stadium” not far away.  At least one multi-faith church was planned. A total of 3,500 houses would be built and the whole development would take 20 to 30 years, providing Edinburgh with a new “defensible boundary”. A 2017 start could provide the first 3-400 houses within 2 years. The provision of sporting facilities for the area could be considered. Sustainability would be important and ground energy sources were being investigated. 

Archie pointed out, in connection with sustainability, that the development encroached on land that could provide food for an expanding population.

In response to Cliff’s observation that local communities wished to be involved in future discussions of the proposals, we were told that Murray Estates were keen to find out what the communities affected wanted. A further meeting could be arranged with the South West Community Forum – the delegation were already going to meetings with Ratho and Balerno Community Councils.
6.2 Update on South West Communities Forum:Cliff reported that 8 questions had    

been submitted by the Forum to the Government, asking principally how housing projections had been arrived at and why brownfield sites were not being developed. Balerno felt itself under siege from the developers and Ratho had had six sites proposed for development.
7. CC matters

7.1 Elections … results if known: there would be no election in Juniper Green since there were only 7 nominees, so that Dominic would be enabled to declare the result within the week. Cliff suggested that we should seek to expand the nominated and co-opted membership to strengthen the CC and recruit more people to share its work, with an emphasis on attracting younger people and those of working age. 

7.2 JGCC review AGM … Monday 30 September:

7.3 Meeting of interested parties re turning circle:
Sandra Morrison, the new chair of the Parents Council at JG Primary School and Carina Buckman, who had attended our last meeting, had both written to ask for a meeting with all interested parties ahead of the opening of the turning circle to discuss safety issues of concern to parents.  Carina had suggested that the proposed  meeting should involve a councillor, the Roads Dept of CEC, McCarthy and Stone, JGCC, the Parents’ Council and possibly a representative from JG Village Hall.  [After the JGCC meeting Bill agreed to organize this meeting, now set for Oct 23 at 9.30am in the Village Hall.]

7.4 Cross-country competition at Curriemuirend Park:
A new cross country competition between the youngsters of Harmeny and Corstorphine Athletic Clubs would take place on  Saturday, 28 September, starting at 1pm. Local triathlon athlete Andrew Christie would present the prizes to the winners.  JGCC had paid for the medals and the cup which would be competed for annually.  Vic, Helen and Norma agreed to act as stewards on the day.
9. AOCB: 9.1 A clear-up of Dr MacKay’s Wood had been arranged for Monday 4 


November at 2.00 pm. Several volunteers had offered their services.

9.2 Eric had received the results of the soil analysis ofCurriemuirend Park which showed no sign of contamination of the proposed allotment site.

9.3 Eric had resigned from JGCC, but would attend the AGM and would continue as treasurer until his successor could be appointed at the October meeting.
10. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc.: the next monthly meeting would be held on Tuesday 22nd October at 7.00 pm when the arrangements for future meetings would be reviewed.

____________________________  CliffBeevers, JGCC Chairperson,   ___  /  ____ /  ____
